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Praises	–	Rejoice	with	us!	
v On Feb. 20 BIEM’s David Cateam (Central Asia) underwent surgery, which he calls “a miracle 

blessing.” Months earlier doctors had told him he had an irreversible decompensated bladder. They 
predicted tubes, bags, and catheters the rest of his days. But God sent a Christian doctor who made a 
referral to a leading surgeon who performed a “perfect” operation, giving David his normal life back! 
Grateful for praying friends and this amazing answer, he says, “Our ministry continues by God’s 
grace for God’s glory.” 

v Praise God for the new BIEM church planter that has been appointed in Latin America.  Douglas 
Serrudo Quispe, his wife Julia, and daughter Heidi have begun their ministry in Cuzco, Peru.  Please 
pray that souls will be saved and that a strong church will be established in this place. 

v In the Republic of Georgia, the Hoblitzes are excited at how God has been growing their church. Two 
newer members are young men who escaped persecution in other lands and have become active in the 
church’s evangelism team to their community! 

v God is continuing to bless the puppet ministry of the church in Chervona Sloboda, Ukraine.  Church 
planter Vitaly Yurchenko reports that last month they had 15 different Evangelistic Puppet 
presentations in schools, orphanages, churches and other children’s institutions. 

Prayer	–	Pray	with	us!  

v More evangelistic services emphasizing widows have been held in Belarus, and a couple more are 
planned for the near future. Please pray for God to enlighten those invited, so they will appreciate not 
only the gift bag of groceries, but also the love of Christ and His offer of salvation. May souls come 
to him through these outreaches. 

v In Chernigiv, Ukraine, BIEM’s Lyosha and Alusia Savchuk and others from their church made an 
initial visit to an orphanage near them. Praise God, the administration appreciated this visit, which 
included a presentation of the Gospel. Please pray they can start a regular ministry here.  

v This month our national missionaries Vitaly and Olena Yurchenko will be visiting a number of 
American churches with Sam Slobodian. Please pray for safety during travels, but even more 
importantly that God will be glorified as they bring firsthand reports from the fields. 

v Many have been praying for Sam and Amy Slobodian's grandson Noah Harvey ever since he had his 
heart transplant.  The Harveys are now facing some new challenges. A website has been launched 
where you can get more information. It is www.COTAforMightyNoah.com/ 
 

 
 

 


